

CLHO Prevention and Health Promotion Committee Agenda & Minutes

September 7, 2023 1:00 –2:00 PM ZoomGov Meeting

Agenda Item	Detail	Action Item	Responsible Party
Welcome, Introductions (as needed) and roll call	Quorum is 50% +1 of committee membership	Committee: (Benton) Sara Hartstein, (Clackamas) Jamie Zentner, (Clatsop) Jill Quackenbush, (Columbia) Suzanne Beaupre, (Coos) Anthony Artomn, Katrinka McReynolds, (Crook) Katie Plumb, (Deschutes) Jessica Neuwirth, Jessica Jacks, (Douglas) VACANT (Hood) Belinda Bellah, (Jackson) Tanya Phillips, (Jefferson) John Courtney, (Klamath) Jennifer Little (Chair), (Lane) Elisabeth Maxwell, (Lane) Jennifer Webster, (Lincoln) Sara Herd, (Linn) Jessica Palmer, (Malheur) Hannah Roy, (Malheur) Sarah Poe, (Malheur) Rebecca Stricker, (Marion) Susan McLachlin) (Multnomah) Kari McFarlan, (Multnomah) Charlene McGee, (NCPHD) Neita Cecil, (Polk) Naomi Biggs, (Umatilla) Morgan Linder, (Union) Cade Gorham, Carrie Brogoitti, (Washington) Gwyn Ashcom, (Washington) Susan Pinnock, (Yamhill) Lindsey Manfrin OHA Present: Tim Noe (OHA), Jamie Coleman- Wright (OHA), Laura Daily (CLHO), Sarah Lochner (CLHO) Jackie Harris (OHA), Lily Banning (OHA), Tameka Miles (OHA), Laura Chisholm (OHA), Savanna Santarpio (OHA), Courtney Fultineer	Co-Chairs Jennifer Little and Elisabeth Maxwell
Review of minutes		(OHA). Quorum present. August Draft Minutes were approved CLHO HPP August 2023 Final Minutes.	Co-chairs



Conference of Local Health Officials

nce of Local Health Officials	ī	T	
LPHA TPEP Underspent Budget Ideas for Approval	Decision	Lily Banning circled back with committee members on how to spend the \$400,00 left over from the TPEP budget for the 23-25 biennium. She went over ideas presented in the attached PowerPoint. Recommendations will be reviewed and considered in an internal HPCDP budget meeting on 9/19. Jessica thought it should go to big CLHO so the administrators would be kept in the loop. Jennifer will email PHAO to advise about the extra funding and spending. Tim said the committee could make the recommendation and then it could go to CLHO. Suzie mentioned the survey from HPCDP TPEP. Lily explained the survey was informal and anonymous, asking TPEP Coordinators to select which funding ideas they would like to prioritize. A consensus of the committee was that funding should be dispersed to the counties and allow them flexibility in how the money is spent. Members did not want the funding criteria to be cumbersome or heavy on administration. A vote was taken, and it was recommended that the modernization formula for tobacco be used for the county's allotment. The budget should be finalized by the end of September. County TPEP Allocation Ideas_CLH	Lily Banning
Shared Governance Update for the 8 Ambassadors	Update	TPEP Ambassador Announcement: Ambassador group will meet for the first time on September 18 th . Lily announced the new TPEP Ambassadors: • Katie Plumb, Public Health Director, Crook County Health Department, Member of Conference of Local Health Officials, • Gwyn Ashcom, Prevention Team Supervisor, Washington County Public Health, (TPEP Coordinator and Member of Conference of Local Health Officials • Christina Bodamer, Senior Lead State Government Relations, American Heart Association • Jamie Dunphy, Oregon Government Relations Director, American Cancer Society Cancer Action Network • Michelle Glass, Policy and Advocacy Coordinator, Southern Oregon Regional Health Equity Coalition	Lily Banning



Conference of Local Health Officials

ce of Local Health Officials						
		 Deshawn Hardy, Coordinator, Highland Haven African American Youth Community Coalition Dolores Martinez, Director of Community Engagement, Euvalcree Jamar Ruff, Executive Director, South Coast Equity Coalition 				
LPHA Overdose Prevention Funding Update	Update	Tim and Laura provided an update on the overdose prevention funding status. Tim reported that the state substance abuse block grant would cover the gap due to reallocation of State Opioid Response grant funds. Tim said the block grant funding is secured through FY25. OHA will communicate via email with workgroup members, LPHA administrators and overdose prevention coordinators regarding funding levels.	Laura Chisholm and Tim Noe			
Discuss OHA's Overdose Response Protocol	Discussion	Laura introduced and reviewed the history of the State Overdose Response Protocol. Dating back to 2018, the protocol was created with input from Oregon Health Authority (OHA) staff across the agency, representatives from 15 LPHAs, Oregon Poison Center, Lines for Life, and Outside In. Approval and input from OHA leadership was delayed due to COVID-19. The current goal is to work with LPHAs to coordinate and align processes, communication, and collaboration in response to the rapidly changing overdose landscape in Oregon. Savanna and Courtney are convening an ad hoc work group that will meet for two 1-hour sessions, 9/26 from 1-2p and 10/3 from 1-2p, to discuss the intersection of the State Overdose Response Protocol and LPHAs. If you are interested, please email Savanna (savanna.santarpio@oha.oregon.gov) and Courtney (Courtney.fultineer@oha.oregon.gov) directly to express interest. They hope to discuss the following questions: - At what points in the response protocol do LPHAs want to be informed/consulted? - In what other ways should LPHAs involved in the process? - Who are the best points of contact for counties without OD Prevention Coordinators? - What is the optimal process for requesting OHA's support?	Courtney Fultineer, Savanna Santarpio and Laura Chisholm			



Conference of Local Health Officials

ence of Local Health Officials			
		- Other questions/concerns from LPHAs? Suzie asked about counties that needed additional support from their partner agencies with OD mapping resources. This work is supported by Oregon-Idaho High Intensity Drug Trafficking Area (HIDTA) partners and a warm handoff may be provided upon request. Suzie wondered if the state would be available to assist the counties like with the covid response and if counties feedback had been incorporated with the protocols? Courtney responded that county feedback is a critical resource that informs the current iteration of the State Overdose Response Protocol. OHA has been piloting and refining this protocol with recent notifications of suspected increases in Oregon counties and statewide.	
Feedback on OHA and LPHA Roles and Communication Process for funded and unfunded overdose coordinators	Feedback	This topic was combined with the previous agenda item. Please see above for an overview.	Courtney Fultineer, Savanna Santarpio and Laura Chisholm
Next Meeting 10/5/2023			